
contains is too highly mineralized for domestic, industrial
or agriculture use. In many parts of the state the Floridan
aquifer underlies several hundred feet of sediment,
including thick beds of relatively impermeable material
which restrict the movement of local rainfall into the
aquifer. Water in the Floridan aquifer is replenished by
rainfall in central and northern Florida, where the aquifer
emerges at the surface or is covered by permeable materials,
or where the confining material is broken through by sink-
holes. In some areas water in the aquifer is confined be-
neath impermeable layers with artesian pressure causing
water to rise above the confining layer, and at some
locations above the ground surface, in a cased well. If
uncontrolled, these flowing wells can waste large quantities
of water.

The unconfined, surficial Biscayne aquifer underlies an
area of about 3,000 square miles in Dade, Broward, and Palm
Beach Counties. Water in the Biscayne aquifer is derived
chiefly from local rainfall and, during dry periods, from
canals ultimately linked to Lake Okeechobee. The Biscayne
is a major source of water supply for the lower east coast
cities.

A non-artesian, sand-and-gravel aquifer is the major
source of groundwater in the extreme western part of the
Florida panhandle. Water in this aquifer is derived chiefly
from local rainfall and furnishes most of the groundwater
supplies used in Escambia and Santa Rosa Counties, and part
of Okaloosa County.

Shallow aquifers are present over much of the state, but
in most areas these are not major sources of groundwater
because a better supply is available from the deeper
aquifers. However, where water requirements are small,
shallow aquifers are often tapped by small-diameter wells.

A more comprehensive discussion of water resources in
presented in: "Florida's Water Resources," IFAS publication
FRE 40, by Roy R. Carriker and A. L. Starr, 1982.

Extensive reliance on groundwater holds important
implications for water management. Florida's situation as a
peninsula between two bodies of salt water creates the
potential for salt water intrusion into the fresh
groundwater supply. Careful attention to well location and
rates of water withdrawal is necessary, especially during
periods of drought, to prevent salt water contamination of
freshwater supplies. Also, the extensive, thick aquifers
which provide storage of water through dry seasons or even
dry years should be managed so that withdrawals of water not
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